Brewerton Elementary PTO Meeting Minutes
February 16, 2022
via Zoom

1. PRINCIPAL REPORT

a.
b.

Covid test pick up tomorrow 8-4
If mask restrictions are lifted for schools after break, Mr. Colabufo will lift them for the
district as well.

2. BUDGET REVIEW/TREASURER REPORT - the budget was reviewed and approved

3. Fundraisers/PTO sponsored events

a.

=h

BBA Basketball is off to a great start. We will be receiving a check any day for $650.
There are (3) 6 week programs x $30 gym use fee = $540. Plus we are getting $5 for
every CSSD student $5x22 = $110 for a total of $650. No program this Saturday due
to the holiday weekend. Will resume next Saturday the 26th. A question was asked if
Patty needed help on Saturdays (she went the first couple weeks to make sure
everything ran smoothly, that people knew where to go and not to walk around the
school), Patty said she was all set.

Community Snow Sculpture Contest - Due to lack of snow and warmer
temperatures, we will extend until March 25. We can send out an announcement with
new dates. Voting will close on 4/6 and we will announce winners on 4/7.

Walkathon - was supposed to be in the fall, we moved to the spring. Kerrie Proud is
in charge and will work on it. Friday May 27 during classroom specials time. Kerrie
will work on prizes. We will purchase T-shirts through Brewerton Special Tees even
though they need a month’s notice. So submissions will be due 4/22. Kerrie will
check with the entire board to lower the fundraising amount for a T-shirt from $40 to
$30.

Meghan Fountain had sent out 32 letters to our community asking for donations. She
has received 7 responses and is hoping for more. The Syracuse Crunch and Mets
both donated 4 pack of tickets and other items. Empower, Cicero Target, Brewer
Union Cafe and Ace Hardware also provided some donations. We will need to
decide when to use these items, for the walk-a-thon, spring basket raffle, etc.

Open House - April 21. Why is it in April instead of May? Brent was not at our
meeting so we will follow up with him at our March meeting

5th grade event - meeting March 10 at the school.

Spring pictures - March 1st. Check with Cindy if a flier is going home. Update: Fliers
were received late Thursday afternoon and will be sent home 2/28. An email blast
will be sent out to families over break and Patty will post on Facebook.

Yearbooks are currently on sale. Flier orders are due by 4/1 and online sales are due

4/15

Next PTO meeting is March 16th at 6:30pm



